Town of Frankfort Plan Commission
9/25/07 Minutes

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission held its 34th meeting September 25, 2007. Commission Chairwoman Maureen Manore called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. 

Present were Manore; vice chairwoman Becky Gates; secretary Bryce Black; commission members,  Denny Wentworth and Donna Gates, and alternate Sally Baecker. 

Absent were commission members Mike Roberts (excused) and Brian Bee(excused) and alternates

Denny Richardson  and Curt Stine. 

Also in attendance were Frankfort Town Chairman Brad Anderson, and citizen attenders Mr. and Mrs. Carl Morsbach.

1. Minutes from previous meeting
Black read the minutes from the August plan commission meeting.  B. Gates moved to approve the minutes as read. The motion was seconded by Wentworth and unanimously approved.

2. Policy on Commission Alternates Sitting in for Members

We discussed establishing a formal policy regarding when Plan Commission alternates will vote in Plan Commission business. After considerable discussion the following motion was made by Black and seconded by Wentworth: 

Plan Commission Alternates will be permitted to vote in Plan Commission business, including Plan Commission officer elections, only if they are sitting in for an absent appointed member.  This motion was unanimously approved.

3. Election of Plan Commission Officers

Town Chairman Brad Anderson chaired this portion of the meeting. 

D. Gates moved to re-elect all currently serving Plan Commission officers: Chairwoman Maureen Manore, Vice Chairwoman Becky Gates, and Secretary Bryce Black. The motion was seconded by Wentworth and unanimously passed.

This election was advisory in nature. Town Chairman Anderson, who has statutory authority to appoint plan commission officers, will re-appoint the current slate of officers in accordance with this advisory vote.

4. Citizens concerns

Carl Morsbach requested that copies of draft plan chapters be made available to himself and other members of the public.

5. Review comprehensive plan draft chapter 11

Manore passed out copies of the most recent draft of Chapter 11 of the Town's Comprehensive Plan, Land Use. She asked Commission members to come to next month's meeting prepared to answer these and other related questions dealing with residential development in our largely agricultural community:

• Do we need to protect our prime ag land--or will market forces accomplish this objective?

• How can we inform potential property buyers of some of the realites involved in living near agricultural land (noise, odors, traffic, etc.)? Do we need a Town right to farm ordinance? Should the Town have regulations governing nuisance odor, dust, noise, runoff, chemical usage, etc. for new or existing businesses? 

• Does the Town need to require that new developments not place burden on town roads? Should bigger developments share driveways? Should developers be required to include provisions for greenspace, not interfering with scenic views, etc.?

7. Upcoming meetings
The Town of Frankfort regular monthly Town board meeting is scheduled for  10/9/07.

The Plan Commission will  meet next on 10/16/07, 7:30 p.m. The agenda will include discussion of the residential section of draft plan chapter 11.

5. Adjournment
B. Gates moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Baecker; the motion passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 9:03 PM. 

Respectfully submitted,

Bryce Black, Recording Secretary
